HUDSON HEADLINER January 25th, 2021

Jan. 29th Ouiz Bowl Assembly for 3rd-8th grades @ 2pm

> Jan. 29th Mid Quarter

CALENDAR OF EVENTS:

Feb. 5th Mid Ouarter grades go home Feb. 11th Board Meeting @ 7:30 pm Feb. 12th Valentine's Day parties

Feb. 15th NO SCHOOL - Presidents Day

THE BRIGHT SPOT: Forget the mistake. Remember the lesson. ********************

BELLS AND WHISTLES: to the students. They do a wonderful job of wearing their masks!! -Mrs. Warmbrodt

Preschool: We are already to the last week of January! This is hard to believe. This week we will wrap up our lessons on snow and the letter "s". We are working so hard learning these letters! Please encourage your child to write their name at home. Some of us have had some setbacks since break and need to get back on track. Remember, letters always start at the top. Valentine's Day is just a little over two weeks away. Each child will need a box or sack made at home to bring. Our class names are on the back of the newsletter and also the website, along with the helpers. Please, don't hesitate to ask, if you have questions!

Kind: This week my class will continue to review ending sounds. We will work on beginning, middle, and ending sounds. We will also continue to review vowels and be able to identify them in words. I will also be introducing a new sight word log in each student's folder. Just like our reading log, a parent will have to sign it nightly. This log will help both myself and the parent know which word their student is struggling on and which sight words the student knows. Remember, these sight words are words on our -Miss Rachel weekly spelling tests on Thursday.

1st/2nd: This week in second grade we are continuing our study of the states by adding 5 more states and continuing our studies of patriotic holidays. We will also be discussing informative writing as they work on writing a short paragraph with complete sentences. In first grade, we will continue working on identifying nouns and begin working on adjectives. We will also be discussing living versus non-living things in science and in reading the difference between a fable and a fairy tale. Both classes will have a spelling test on Friday. This is our first, full week for a while, so I hope everyone comes in ready to work hard. Have a great week! -Mrs. Hird

3rd/4th: Congratulations to the Kansas City Chiefs! They are going to the Superbowl! I hope everyone had a great weekend and was able to enjoy some time off. Parents, you will notice several grammar sheets in your child's completed work packet. We have been and will continue to focus on grammar along with writing complete sentences. In addition to working on our grammar, this week I have planned some time to start preparing for MAP testing. We will have time each day where we will be working on various subjects that are covered on the MAP test for each grade. Since this will be the first year that any of my students will take the MAP test, I want to get them as familiar with the process as possible. Last week, we were in the computer lab actually working on practice tests and this week we will be working out of MAP test prep booklets. Please, let me know if you have any questions. Have a great -Mrs. Cooper

5th/6th: 5th and 6th graders will be writing Limerick poems this week. In Science, 5th grade will test over Ch. 7 "The Water Cycle" on Thursday and 6th grade will continue reading Ch. 2 over "Sound". In English, both grades will be looking at pronouns. In Reading, students will be finishing our Lit. Circle book and will take a unit test over it on Thursday. In Social Studies, 5th graders will be reading about the "Trail of Tears" and 6th grade will be getting ready to test over Ch. 3 next week. 5th graders will have a label Central and South America test next Friday, Feb. 5th. 5th-8th Grade 3rd Quarter Book Report requirements went out last week and the due date is Fri. Feb. 12th.

7th/8th Grade Comm. Arts: Students will be finishing our Lit. Circle on "The Outsiders" this week and will be working on a new shape poetry class project for the poem "Nothing Gold Can Stay" by Robert Frost. Have a wonderful week! -Mrs. Foster

Math: 5th-8th Math: Fifth grade is working with probability and ways to express quotients that have remainders. Sixth grade is

working on the rules for adding with fractions and mixed numbers and characteristics of 3-dimensional shapes. Seventh grade is working on integer addition and part/whole equations. In pre-algebra, students are using proportions to solve missing measurements on similar triangles and perimeter and area of semicircular bases. In algebra, students are solving systems of equations and using their knowledge of sets and subsets to identify number families.

Tests this Week: Algebra: Tuesday, 7th Math: Tuesday, 5th Math: Friday, 6th Math: Thursday

7th-8th: After our recent egg/momentum activity, students are working on health topics. Seventh grade is working on good decisionmaking skills. Eighth grade is working on good habits as a consumer. In social studies, 7th grade is working on exploration of and settlements in the Americas and Africa. Eighth grade is working on the effects of westward expansion in the early 19th century. We will be starting a unit on the constitution soon, for which students will have a state-required exam.

Tests this Week: 7th and 8th Social Studies: Tuesday, 7th and 8th Health: Friday

MUSIC: We are still taking a trip down memory lane with music and how we listen to it. We will finish that this week!

CHARACTER ED WORD FOR JANUARY: COURAGE

The younger grades made a little flip book about something we are afraid of and how we can show courage to deal with that fear. This week we will wrap up our lessons on courage. The older students wrote what courage means to them. They were pretty cool to read. Ask your child what they wrote about. I think Patrick Mahomes showed us some courage yesterday! He came back from a scary injury last week, fell behind early in the game and came back to win and send his team to another Super Bowl. His courage and determination are two of his best character traits! -Miss Stacie

DRESS WARM: Please make sure your child is dressed appropriately to go outside for recess.

WATER BOTTLES: Please make sure your child has a water bottle every day. Our fountains are closed, but

students can still use the bottle filling stations.

NURSE TIP: Last Thursday I was at school completing head lice checks, which are done every other month according to our policy. Lice are blood sucking parasites. They need a human host to survive. Once off of their human host, they will only survive for 24-72 hours. -Nurse Amber

THANK YOU MRS. BARTZ FOR REPAIRING OUR MISSOURI FLAG!

VALENTINE'S DAY PARTIES ARE FEBRUARY 12th PK @ 10:20 AM & K-8 @ 2:40 PM. PLEASE SEND ITEMS TO SCHOOL WITH YOUR CHILD, AS THERE ARE NO VISITORS ALLOWED IN THE BUILDING

AT THIS TIME. THANK YOU!

VALENTINE'S DAY PARTY HELPERS:

- (PK) Snack- Siebert, Drink- Grishow, Plate/Napkins- Branson
- (K) Snack-Snyder, Drink-Varns, Plates/Napkins-Frost
- (1/2) Snack- Flagg, Drink- Varns, Plates/Napkins- Davis
- (3/4) Snack- Snyder, Drink- Hird, Plates/Napkins- Branson
- (5/6) Snack- Engeman, Drink- Brownsberger, Plates/Napkins- Hellwig,
- (7/8) Snack- Engeman, Drink- Mott, Plates/Napkins- Hellwig

List of names for Valentine's Day Parties:

- (PK) Miss Stacie, Susan, Brennyn, Landon, Hailey, AnnDee, Paige, Cruze, Krista
- (K) Miss Rachel, Chesni, Chase, Macy, Jack, Melanie, Clayton
- (1/2) Mrs. Hird, Brayden, James, Kenzie, Reid, Cayson, Rowan, Nolan
- (3/4) Mrs. Cooper, Jordan, Braelynn, Andrew, Isabel, Chaz, Emma
- (5/6) Mrs. Foster, Beau, Grace, Camden, Mya, Kie, Baylor, Collin, Chelby, Jackson
- (7/8) Mr. Ewing, Olivia E, Kaylee M, Aiden, Olivia D, Kinley, Chase, Natalie, Kaylee O

Mrs. Warmbrodt, Mrs. Green, Miss Kadeena, Miss Lyndsi, Mr. Weldon, Mrs. Bartz, Mrs. Duda, Miss JChelsea, Miss Brandi